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The Board / Committee agreed that there are no plans to use this property for educational

purposes. We are unable to send a copy of our Long Range Facility Plan, however, the highlights are

referenced in our public board meetings (I am attaching the last memo here.) I hope this helps.

Regards,

Barbara Ross

Secretary Treasurer

School District No. 58 (Nicola-Similkameen)
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MEMORANDUM

TO: All Trustees FROM: Barbara Ross

Secretary Treasurer

RE: LONG RANGE FACILITY PLAN CONSULTATION DATE: January 13,2021

Trustees will be provided with an overview of the consultation that has taken place to date in relation to the

Long Rage Facility Plan and the Recommendations below:

1. Address the over capacity of Merritt Bench Elementary by pursuing a 50 student expansion.

2. Complete a needs assessment and potentially apply for Childcare BC Funding to construct daycare
centres in both Princeton and Merritt.

3. Support capital expenditures and reduce costs through a review of surplus properties and the sale of

prioritized surplus properties.

4. Complete a consultation process to gather information for the potential relocation ofKengard Learning
Centre, Maintenance, IT and District Administration to Coquihalla Middle School for a target date of
September 2022.

Barbara Ross, CPA, CGA

Secretary Treasurer
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